
20th March 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
  
As I am sure you have seen from our communication so far, our entire focus this 
week has been to support your children in dealing with this unprecedented event. We 
have worked hard to ensure that both staff and pupils are prepared and ready to 
continue their education and pastoral care either remotely, or at school as children of 
key workers or boarders unable to get home. 
  
I am writing today to reassure you that we are also mindful of the potential impact 
this might be having on personal finances. We understand that you may have 
questions regarding the issue of school fees. I would ask that you bear with us whilst 
we await further clarification from the government regarding contingency plans for 
exam students, the support package being offered for independent schools and an 
indication as to the length of school closures. Once this crucial information has been 
communicated we will be in a better position to clarify on the matter of fees going 
forward. We plan to provide an update regarding this by the end of term. 
  
Thank you for your support and understanding in these challenging times. 
  
  
Suzanne Metcalf 
Bursar and Clerk to the Governors 
Barnard Castle School 
Barnard Castle 
County Durham 
DL12 8UN 
  
Tel: +44 (0)1833 696003 
Email: smm@barneyschool.org.uk 
www.barnardcastleschool.org.uk 
 


